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Legend has it, the Fryingpan River got its name when two early 
settlers out trapping beaver (or maybe panning for gold?) on the 
river were attacked by local Ute Indians. One settler managed to 
escape and sought help for his wounded partner. As the story 
goes, the rescue party returned to find only a lone frying pan 
hanging from a tree. With a history as rich as its waters, today 
the name “Fryingpan” is synonymous with world class fishing, 
spectacular scenery and outstanding recreation. In the last 35 
years, the lower Fryingpan and the Town of Basalt have evolved 
into a fly fishing destination sought by anglers from around 
the globe. Located in the heart of the Roaring Fork Watershed, 
the intimate character of Basalt and ‘the Pan’ along with famed 
mayfly hatches, local legends and trophy trout fishing, have 
created a river of both Gold Medal quality and value. 

For many years the Fryingpan River was like many other rivers 
in the west: stocked with trout as fast as anglers could remove 
them. Then in 1979, Dr. Barry Nehring of Colorado Parks and 
Wildlife (CPW, formerly Division of Wildlife) used his research 
to designate the Fryingpan River a Gold Medal fishery. Together, 
Nehring and CPW developed protective regulations, beginning 
with a two-mile stretch of catch and release fishing immediately 
below the Ruedi Reservoir dam. An additional 12 miles of river 
was designated Gold Medal Water by the Wildlife Commission 
on February 18, 1982, giving the lower Fryingpan River the same 
protections. The combination of special regulations, high water 

quality, controlled stream flows and abundant trout have created 
a river of Gold Medal quality, meaning that any section of this 
14 miles of river is capable of producing a trophy fish; if you’re 
capable of catching one!

The beloved river that runs through our backyard and town faces 
similar challenges of many Western rivers – water delivery. While 
the construction of Ruedi Reservoir brought about a world class 
trout fishery, shaping the character of Basalt through passion, 
notoriety, and economic stimulus, fish are not prioritized in the 
management of Ruedi Reservoir. Built as compensatory storage 
for East Slope diversions, water in Ruedi is managed by the 
Bureau of Reclamation (BOR) based on contracts purchased by 
entities that may or may not be located in the Roaring Fork Valley. 
Therefore, Roaring Fork Conservancy (RFC) regularly works 

with BOR to ensure the voices of the community 
and the fish are considered as contract water is 
delivered downstream. In the most basic “buckets 
and pipes” analogy of water, we do not believe that 
the Fryingpan can be reduced to just a pipeline. 
We believe that the river is an invaluable piece of 
our valley and our community. Through open, 
consistent communication, RFC has built strong 
relationships with the water managers at the BOR 
and contract holders, including the Colorado Water 
Conservation Board and the Colorado River Water 
Conservation District. Through these relationships, 
RFC ensures that our community voice is heard, and 
while we may not be able to change the contracts, 
we can, with persistence and creativity, help shape 
best management practices, so that the river’s 
ecological function, including a spring flushing 

flow and winter base flows that minimize anchor ice, along with 
recreational and economic benefits of wadable flows during peak 
angling months are considered as contract water is delivered. 

So next time you spot that trophy fish - whether he’s on the end of 
your line, or smugly swimming away - remember the gold in that 
river may not be the kind you store in the bank, but may, in some 
ways, be even more valuable.

Thanks to Kendall Bakich from CPW and Mike Shook for sharing 
information about the Fryingpan River. Check out www.flyfishguides.com 
for more information.

There’s Gold in that River!
By Rick Lofaro, Executive Director and Heather Lewin, Watershed Action Director

Photo by David Lambroughton
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RFC'S FIRST CHILDREN'S BOOK 
Do you have a copy of  

Dee Dee the Fryingpan River Dipper?
 

Books are available at www.roaringfork.org, by phone, or pick-up at our office in Basalt.  
Questions? Please call Christina Medved, Education Director, at (970) 927-1290.

Written and illustrated by RFC staff  
and Basalt Elementary 4th graders. 

MAKES A GREAT HOLIDAY GIFT!

Step into the current 
with a RFC intern on 

Page 4
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Get an update on the 
Crystal River Management 

Plan on Page 4
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On June 16, a bus full of volunteers rolled in to the Roaring Fork Valley wearing matching 
black t-shirts. The back of the shirts depicted a boat full of cartoon forks adventuring 
down through whitewater rapids with the caption “Roaring Fork: It’s a River, Not a 
Screaming Utensil!” 

Around here, we all know the Roaring Fork is a river. But if you are a student at the 
University of Colorado at Colorado Springs (UCCS) eating your meals at the Roaring Fork 
Dining Hall, you may need a reminder! After seeking out RFC to propose a service project, 
this adventurous crew drove in over Independence Pass on a bus barely shorter than the 30’ 
maximum. They wanted to focus on a project that would benefit the watershed that is the 
namesake of their university dining hall. We were more than happy to oblige. 

In partnership with Pitkin County Open Space and Trails’ Paul Holsinger, RFC staff 
joined the 30 person crew from UCCS to pull barbed wire fence and weeds at Emma and 
Lazy Glen Open Spaces. This industrious crew of all ages worked through the heat of 
the day at two sites with remarkable enthusiasm and focus. Both areas are noted elk and 
deer migration corridors, and we were able to remove a significant amount of fencing to 
allow safe passage every spring and fall for local wildlife. These efforts fulfilled work goals 
outlined in each property’s management plan. 

The Roaring Fork Dining Hall manager and trip organizer, Rebecca Bogardus, wrote a 
grant to the UCCS “Green Action Fund” to fund their trip over the continental divide to 
not only visit, but to also participate in a project to benefit their namesake watershed. For 
the vast majority of the group, this was their first trip to the Roaring Fork. We are beyond 
grateful that the UCCS group contacted us and for the work that they put in. Trips like 
this allow us to bridge the gap between East and West Slopes, Colorado Springs, and the 
Roaring Fork River while connecting the story of Colorado’s shared water resources.

“It’s a River, Not a Screaming Utensil!”
By Heather Lewin, Watershed Action Director and Liza Mitchell, Education & Outreach Coordinator

The riparian zone is the smallest, most important ecosystem in Colorado.  Over 80% of Colorado’s wildlife use the 1%-2% 
of land in Colorado considered riparian.1  These riparian zones prevent bank erosion, filter sediment and pollutants from 
rivers, and provide habitat for some of Colorado’s native flora and fauna; thus, maintaining and monitoring the health and 
quality of these zones is of high importance. To keep a close eye on our local riparian areas, RFC staff performed riparian 
assessments at points along the major rivers and tributaries of the Roaring Fork Watershed throughout the summer. 

RFC assessed over 30 River Watch sites across the Roaring Fork 
Watershed, many in conjunction with regular River Watch water quality 
monitoring.  These qualitative riparian assessments documented 
surrounding land use, dominant vegetation, river substrate, erosion, 
aquatic vegetation, and other physical habitat features of the river.

The assessments showed that local riparian areas are incredibly diverse 
in terms of size, surrounding land use, and dominant river bank and 
instream vegetation present. Some sites exhibited natural characteristics 
and good diversity, whereas others had significant alterations and 
encroachment from human activities. 

These assessments are part of RFC’s ongoing efforts to monitor riparian 
health and identify areas of concern. In addition to being used by RFC, these riparian assessments will be submitted to 
Colorado River Watch’s statewide database for use by state and federal agencies. 

1Colorado Natural Heritage Program. (2015) Colorado Wetland Information Center. Retrieved from www.cnhp.colostate.edu/cwic/index.asp

Checking the Pulse of the Riparian Zone
By Matthew Anderson, Watershed Action Intern & Michael Schuster, Program Associate
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Colorado’s Water Plan seeks to cover 80% of prioritized rivers 
with Stream Management Plans by 2030. By completing the 
Crystal River Management Plan (CRMP) in 2016, RFC is 
ahead of the game. However, publication of the plan is not 
the end, but rather a starting point. With a plan in place, 
implementation becomes the next important step. A plan is 
elevated by its ability to facilitate real, on the ground change. 
With a plan in place, moving from potential projects to on the 
ground work has proven exciting, enlightening and sometimes 
challenging. Here’s a preview of projects in progress:

	 RFC continues to work with the Colorado Water Trust and 
a local rancher to secure a nondiversion agreement that 
will place much needed water in a flow-depleted area of the 
lower Crystal River. The challenges we have encountered 
in this process have helped us understand new aspects of water management and will shape the way we approach future 
agreements. 

	 In partnership with American Rivers, we are working with the Town of Carbondale to install ditch efficiencies at the Weaver 
Ditch headgate, with telemetry systems allowing the ditch to deliver water more effectively. 

	 In partnership with Aspen Valley Land Trust (AVLT), we are working to implement a riparian and habitat restoration project 
on Town of Carbondale property at River Valley Ranch.

  Because the Weaver headgate is located within the stream reach identified for restorative work, these projects will be 
combined to take place simultaneously, so that instream work is coordinated to minimize ecological impacts. We are 
currently pursuing funding for this project. 

 	 We are working with Colorado Rocky Mountain School and AVLT to remove Russian Olive from their campus and adjacent 
Conservation Easement. Russian Olive is an invasive species that can take over and replace native plant life in riparian areas.

Interest in the planning and implementation process has led us to host several tours with groups including universities and 
state-wide organizations. We continue to work with partners and stakeholders to implement key CRMP recommendations to 
benefit the Crystal River.

This past summer I had the opportunity to work with RFC as a Watershed Action Intern. Having grown up right 
next to the Crystal River, I have always been curious about the Valley’s natural resources. It was this summer, 
however, through my internship that I realized the difference between simply caring about our local rivers and 

actually caring for them.

As part of my internship program, I helped assess how much Didymo, a 
potentially overpopulated algae, was present in the Fryingpan River. This 
project required that we survey how much Didymo covered rocks at various 
points in the river. While attempting to cross the river to reach one of the sample 
locations, I skidded across algae-coated sandstone and only steadied myself 
by taking two steps into a turbulent but shallower current. The experience 
suddenly made me notice that the water’s depth determined its velocity, 
that velocity then altered the size of rock on the riverbed, and that rock size 
impacted the percentage of algae able to cling to the rocks. These subtle, yet 
significant, relationships provided me a glimpse into the river’s complexity.

Through this and various other activities such as collecting water quality 
samples, monitoring conservation easements, and sharing river conservation 
information at a local farmer’s market, I gained a practical understanding as 
well as an emotional appreciation of our local rivers. This firsthand knowledge 
offers an important foundation, enabling me to effectively consider and care for 
the watershed and related ecosystems in the place I love.
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By Heather Lewin, Watershed Action Director

Stepping Into the Current
April Phinney, Watershed Action Intern

Photo by John Newbury
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What a spectacular spot for River 

Rendezvous on the banks of the 

Fryingpan for all to enjoy. Master of Ceremonies: 
Pat McMahon, RFC Board President 

Rick Lofaro, Executive Director 

Great Silent Auction items... 

something for everyone!

Bidding on the silent  
auction items

July 12, 2017

18th annual

On the banks of the Fryingpan

Display of Dee Dee book

RFC 2017 Conservators of the Year: 

Peppy & Wally Dallenbach

Toasting groundbreaking  of the River Center

Sarah Woods, Director of Philanthropy, 

with husband, Robert, and Carolyn and 

Dick Shell, River Center supporters

Great setting on the banks of the Fryingpan River

Friends enjoying the event

Liquor & Wine Tent  silent auction

Dancing the night away –  

music by Bo Hale
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In years like this, where snowpack was plentiful and river flows 
have stayed above average, it’s hard to imagine this river is 
anything but perfect. However, even in an average year, there are 
approximately 50 summer days that the Roaring Fork River in 
Aspen doesn’t meet the in-stream flow – an amount set by the 
state, and held as a water right, as the minimum amount of flow 
needed to maintain a healthy river. In a dry year, that shortage 
jumps to 120 days.  

Because of this, the City of Aspen and Pitkin County have been 
developing an Upper Roaring Fork River Management Plan 
that will help decision makers select projects and make water 
management decisions that can alleviate this flow shortage and 
improve the health of the river. 

While there may be a shortage of water in the Roaring Fork River, there is no shortage of 
intelligent people with a passion for protecting it. This summer, a team of consultants, 
technical experts, and stakeholders (including Roaring Fork Conservancy) engaged in 
candid, robust conversations to identify key issues, constraints, and priorities for river 
health in the Upper Roaring Fork. The consulting team used this feedback, previous 
reports, and best available data to produce amazingly detailed digital tools that will allow 
decision makers to determine how certain tweaks to management of the river system can 
alter flows and affect ecological response.

Now it’s your turn to weigh in! The City and County are hosting a public open house 
and focus group meetings in early November. The project team will explain the current 
conditions in the river, the possible impacts from project options that could improve the 
health of the river, and the trade-offs inherent in each of the options. Your feedback will be 
used to help point decision makers in the right direction. Visit the project website to learn 
more: www.aspencommunityvoice.com/upper-roaring-fork-river-management-plan

Managing for the Environment in the Upper Roaring Fork River
By April Long, City of Aspen Clean River Program Manager

Photo by Tim O’Keefe

The minimum in-stream flow 
right for the Upper Roaring 

Fork is 32 cubic feet per 
second. This water right 
is junior to several senior 
diverters which is why the 
river frequently and legally 
dips below this standard.
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GOLD SPONSORS 
Alpine Bank
Caryl & David Cherry

SILVER SPONSORS
Berthod Motors, Inc.
Glenwood Springs 

Subaru

CORPORATE SPONSORS
Bank of Colorado
Michael Latousek - 

Douglas Elliman  
Real Estate

Lassiter Electric, Inc.
Gould Construction
Neil-Garing Insurance
Renovate

INDIVIDUAL SPONSORS
Carter & Dane Brooksher
Marianne & Dick Kipper

Barb & Pat McMahon
Clarisa & Tom McMahon
Marty Pickett &  

Edgell Pyles
Kay & Robert Watson
Sarah & Robert Woods

IN-KIND DONATIONS
Aspen Glen Club
Basalt Lions Club
Bass Pro
City Market-El Jebel
Downvalley Tavern
Frito Lay Chips
Glenwood Golf Club
Golf Buddy
Gran Farnum Printing
Gypsum Creek  

Golf Course
Gypsum Creekside 

Clubhouse & Grill
Heather’s Savory Pies

Hickory House
Ironbridge Golf Club
Oroweat
Orrison Distributing 

Company
Ranch at Roaring Fork
River Valley Ranch  

Golf Club
Sure Thing Burger
Swire Coca Cola
Willits General Store

The 3rd Annual Roaring 
Fork Golf Classic was 
held at Aspen Glen 
on August 13, 2017. 
Perfect venue, great 
sponsors, terrific prizes, 
delicious food and 
drinks – enjoyed by all! 
Many thank yous to our 
sponsors, listed at right. 
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Roaring Fork Conservancy recently 
partnered with Twin Lakes Reservoir 
and Canal Company for a tour of the 
Independence Pass Transmountain 
Diversion System where we observed Lost 
Man Reservoir, the Twin Lakes Diversion 
Tunnel, Grizzly Reservoir, and the 
headwaters of the Roaring Fork River. 

As a life-long Roaring Fork Valley local 
and a recent Colorado Springs transplant 
for college, I have an investment in water 
on both sides of the Continental Divide. 
Something that most people don’t know 
is that this system can divert up to 40% 
of the headwaters of the Roaring Fork 
River to the Front Range where it is used 
commercially, privately, and agriculturally. 

While in the Roaring Fork Valley, I am also 
a downriver benefactor of the Roaring Fork 
River by living on my family’s small ranch, 
being an intern with RFC, and working as a 
raft guide on both the Colorado and Roaring 
Fork Rivers. It was important for me to 
gain exposure to both sides of this water 
issue and to gather enough information to 
form my own opinion on the subject. 

I would highly recommend that Valley 
or Front Range residents explore and 
investigate this diversion, or others that 
bring water into their community, and how 
it impacts them, especially before forming 
any predisposed notions about this issue. 

And, on a final note, Rocky Ford 
cantaloupes, grown using Roaring Fork 
water on the front range, are some of the 
most delicious I’ve ever encountered! 

Staff & Board Flows 
Matthew Anderson,Watershed Action Intern
Matthew was born and raised in Basalt. He is 
currently a sophomore in the Environmental 
Science and Resource Management program at the 
University of Washington in Seattle. As a summer 
Watershed Action Intern, he helped conduct 
water quality sampling and riparian assessments 

throughout the Roaring Fork watershed, monitored conservation 
easements, and attended various water conferences and seminars.

April Phinney, Watershed Action Intern
April grew up in the Crystal River Valley and is 
studying geology at Wheaton College in Illinois. 
Her work with the Roaring Fork Conservancy 
this summer included collecting water quality 
samples, monitoring Didymo levels, and helping 
with various other events. She is thankful for the 

opportunity to gain hands-on experience and a better understanding of 
local river environments through her summer internship.

Michael Schuster, Program Associate 
Mike has lived in the valley since 1995. He first 
worked with RFC during the 2015 field season. 
After three consecutive seasons, he is beginning 
a Master’s in Environmental Management 
program through Western State Colorado 
University. Mike has assisted staff with water 

quality, didymo, and macroinvertebrate sampling. He has also led 
educational outreach programs at various community events. Mike is 
an avid angler, hiker, and skier.

Caleigh Smith, Administrative Intern
Caleigh grew up on a small ranch in Rifle, CO, 
with water rights and water law at the forefront 
of her family’s conscious. She is a senior at 
Colorado College majoring in Ecological and 
Environmental Journalism and also spent her 
summer as a raft guide on the Colorado River. 

These factors led her to intern at RFC, where she wanted to have a 
culminating academic experience during her senior summer. Thank 
you RFC!
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Summer Reflections on  
My Home Watershed
By Caleigh Smith, Administrative Intern

YOU’RE INVITED!

3rd Annual Iron Fly Competition
THURSDAY, JANUARY 25, 2018 . 6 - 10 PM

RIVERSIDE GRILL . BASALT

Iron Fly is a fly-tying event combined with a little  
friendly competition. Competitors are provided with secret  

and funky materials that must be used to tie a fly.  
You never know how the judges rate the best flies!

 
Details can be found at: www.roaringfork.org/events
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 Concrete Wall Pouring

First Wall Up

Executive Director, Rick Lofaro, 

and Basalt’s Mayor Whitsitt at 

groundbreaking ceremony

Final Steel Beam Install 

Site Overview

River Center Lobby
(Rendering)

Slab Install and  

Radiant Heat Piping

July 7  

Groundbreaking Ceremony

River Center 
(Rendering)
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The Final Stretch
The River Center is within reach. Your help is critical! 

    RIVER CENTER
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

    THE

The Final Stretch
The River Center is within reach. Your help is critical! 

    RIVER CENTER
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

    THE

Situated near downtown Basalt and Old 
Pond Park, the River Center will provide easy 
access for residents and visitors to drop in and 
learn about the pivotal role rivers play in the 
community, the state and the American West. 
The River Center is in an ideal location to 
host water-related educational seminars and 
classes, in addition to providing much needed 
lab space for water quality testing and river 
research.

With the unique combination of accessibility, 
visibility and functionality, the River Center is 
not just a building; it is an innovative concept 
to demonstrate, experience and share the 
actions and interactions necessary to protect 
our exceptional rivers and watershed.

For more information please contact: Sarah Woods,  
Director of Philanthropy, (970) 927-9595, swoods@roaringfork.org.  

For updates visit www.roaringfork.org/RiverCenter.

MAJOR PARTNERS
Sue Anschutz-Rodgers
Town of Basalt
Mirta & Ramiro Betancourt
Isabel & Joaquin Blaya
Annatje & Ted Borchelt
Sherry Ann & Edward Dayton
Beaudin-Ganze Consulting Engineers
Bluegreen
DHM Design Corporation
Kristal & Joseph Dockery
Anne & John Doerr
Beth & Tom Eckert
Kathy & David Finholm
Anonymous
Paula & Frederick W. Grover
Bruce T. Halle Family Foundation
Rick, Kelly, Conner &  

Garrett Hiser
Ruthie & Dave Hoff
Carol & Michael Hundert
Nancy & Don Kempf
Larry Lebarre
Dan Moody
Sara Ransford
Robert & Grace Brod Family Foundation
Robert Pew and Susan Taylor
Maren & Don Schuster
Alison & Carl Strelecki
Carol & John Walter
The Estate of Otto Louis Wille
Phyllis & Larry Yaw

COMMUNITY PARTNERS
Michael & Gail Attas
Ashby Baker
Wendy & Jack Bergstrom
Gay & John K. Binswanger
Charlotte & Dan Blanks

William Browning
Catto Charitable Foundation
Susan & Scott Chism
Cottle Carr Yaw Architects Ltd
Cindi & Jack Donovan
Jennifer & Stephen Ellsperman
Lynn Engel
Mary & Craig Fenneman
Nanette Finger
Janet & Robert J. Firth
Sheila & David Fuente
Diane & John Gavin
Jim Gilchrist & Lynn Nichols
Karen Gray
Phoebe & Larry Gruel
Marianne & George Hartnett
Melinda & Jeffery Hildebrand
Jamie & Scott M. Honour
Becky & Sammy Johnson
Ramsey and Steve Kropf
Tommy Latousek &  

Eva Malanowski
Christine & Andrew Light
Lodge at River’s Edge (Clettenberg)
Lindsay & Rick Lofaro
Debbie & Bill Montgomery
Rick Neiley & Maria Maniscalchi
Win & George Norman
Marina & Tim O’Keefe
Gail Orrick
Jan & Pike Peterson
Lynda & Stewart Resnick
Jenny & Todd Sauer
Nancy & John Schneider Foundation
Sopris Engineering
Maria & Jock Stafford
Joseph A Tumminello
Sarah & Robert Woods
Valerie & Fletcher Yaw

GOLD MEDAL PARTNERS
Carter & Dane Brooksher
Barb & Pat McMahon
Randy & Ken Kendrick
Roaring Fork Club Partners

CORNERSTONE PARTNERS
Judy & David Baum
Eleanor & Hal Davis
Mary & Jim Griffith
Janet & Robert Hoffman
Ann & Tom Korologos
James W. & Dianne G. Light
Cornelia & Meredith Long
Clarisa & Tom McMahon
The Roaring Fork Club
Carolyn & Dick Shell
J. Robert Young Foundation/Alpine Bank
David Wilhelm

SILVER MEDAL PARTNERS
Aspen Skiing Company - Family Fund & 

Environment Foundation
Community Office for  

Resource Efficiency (CORE)
Judith & Nick Huston
Hyde Family Foundation
Marianne & Dick Kipper
Colleen & Craig Slater
Kay & Robert Watson
Mary Ann & John Virant

BRONZE MEDAL PARTNERS
Janie & Edward Bradley
David Burden
Crown Family Philanthropies
The Forest Fund
Elizabeth McGeachin McKee Foundation
Julie D. Roth Charitable Fund
Bonnie & Harold Kloosterman
Ann Nichols
Anne & William Tobey
Wise Family Foundation
Diane & Rob Schwener



RIVER CURRENTS ~ Fall 2017 10

O
ct

ob
er

 2
01

6 
- O

ct
ob

er
 2

01
7

D
O

N
O

R
 H

O
N

O
R

 R
O

L
L Grantors, Underwriters, & Partners

Aspen Skiing Company
Aspen Skiing Company Environment 

Foundation
Bessie Minor Swift Foundation
Bristlecone Mountain Sports
Colorado Basin Roundtable
Colorado Water Conservation Board
Colorado River Watch
Community Office for Resource 

Efficiency
Coryell Ranch
City of Aspen Arts & Community 

Non-Profit Fund
City of Aspen (Water, Parks and 

Recreation, & Engineering 
departments)

Eagle County
Garfield County
Gates Family Foundation
EcoProducts
Mt. Sopris Conservation District 
Patagonia
Pitkin County Healthy Community 

Fund
Pitkin County Healthy Rivers and 

Streams
Pitkin County Open Space & Trails
Roaring Fork Outdoor Volunteers
Roaring Fork Valley FlyFishing Club
Ruedi Water & Power Authority
State of Colorado
Snowmass Village Rotary Club
The Thrift Shop of Aspen
Town of Snowmass Village
Waste Management

River Benefactor ($25,000.00 +)
Barb & Pat McMahon

River Conservationist  
($15,000 - $24,999)

Melissa & David Hotchkin
Lolly Kelly
Rich & Nancy Kinder
Cornelia & Meredith Long

River Protector ($10,000 - $14,999)
Alpine Bank
Carter & Dane Brooksher
Barbara & Franklin Carson
Stacey & George Kelly

River Guardian ($6,000 - $9,999)
Judy & David Baum
Janice & Philip Beck
Louise & Clay Bennett
Gary Blackie
Eleanor & Hal Davis
Mary & Jim Griffith
Marianne & Dick Kipper
Bonnie & Harold Kloosterman
Wendy & Bill Kortepeter

River Monitor ($3,000.00 - $5,999.00)
Charlotte & Dan Blanks
Sue & Mike Bowlin
Janie & Edward Bradley
Caryl & David Cherry
Patsy & George Conrades
Muffy & Andy DiSabatino
Laura Donnelley
Beth & Tom Eckert
Cheryl & Ronald Fromm
Joyce & Bill Gruenberg
Ruthie & Dave Hoff
Eveline Hoffman & Joel Strumph
Jan & Jim Kingham
Ann & Tom Korologos
Claudia & Fred Lummis
Laura & John Marlow
Ann McAlpin
Clarisa & Tom McMahon
Janis Merrill
Pat & Jane Bolin Family Foundation
Prehm Ranch
RCG Fund
Sherry & Brooks Reed
Lynda & Stewart Resnick
Betty & Jan Rietdijk
Maren & Don Schuster

Diane & Rob Schwener
Wendy & John W. Seiple
Christina & Kile Smith
Timberline Bank
Kay & Robert Watson
William & Marie Wise Family 

Foundation
Corinne & Paul Wood
 J. Robert Young Foundation

River Enthusiast ($1,000 - $2,999)
Harry Andrews
Kara & Nick Armano
Ashley Friedman Advised Fund at 

Aspen Community Foundation
Michael & Gail Attas
Currie & Thomas Barron
Teresa & Steven Beal
Sheryl & Douglas Bech
Ashley & Scott Bohn
Gina & Tucker Bridwell
Stephen Brint & Mark Brown
Bristlecone Mountain Sports
Sarah Broughton & John Rowland
Norm Brown
Debbie Carson
John & Amy Griffith Charters
Carol Craig
Ants Cullwick
Mary & Neil Dorflinger
Elizabeth & Christopher Dorr
Anonymous
Ernst & Wilma Martens Foundation
Mike and Laura Kaplan Advised Fund
Stanley D. Gertzbein & Marianne 

Antoniak
Denise & Andy Goldfarb
Chip Griffith
The Grinspoon-Foley Charitable 

Foundation Fund at The Chicago 
Community Foundation

Jennifer & Cap Grossman
Frank J. Guyol Charitable Fund of the 

St. Louis Community Foundation
Jennifer Hawkins
Charles H & Beverly E Shaw 

Foundation
Andrea Rossetti & Eric Hollerbach
Kay & Ned Holmes
Carol & Michael Hundert
Jack Wilkie Builder, Inc.
Kirsten & Kyle Johnstone
Nancy & Don Kempf
Ann & Joe Kercheville
Kovler Family Foundation
Dan Markoya
Ed Mascarin
Laurie & John McBride
Dan McMahon
Jane & Tim McMahon
Jeanie & John Morris
Ann Mulroy
Barbara & Richard Nelson
Jane & Clarke Nims
Sue & Kirk Patrick
Sue & Walt Rakowich
Bill Riffle & Ruann Ernst
Ronald W Rouse
Mary & Pat Scanlan
Lorraine & Mark Schapiro
Nancy & John Schneider
Steve Smith
Thendara Foundation
Mary Ann & John Virant
Gayle Waterman
Beaufort Foundation
Sarah & Robert Woods
Phyllis & Larry Yaw
YouthEntity

Conservation Partner ($500 - $999)
Stephen W. and Susan M. Baird 

Foundation
Stephen & Susan Baird
Bonner & George Ball
Bank of Colorado
Elyse Elliott & Jeremy Bernstein
Leslie & Jack Blanton
Blue Tent Marketing

Annatje & Ted Borchelt
Eileen & Frank Bresnan
Michelle & Ronald Brown
Cinda & Michael Carron
Betsy & Jim Chaffin
Donna & Steve Chase
Coldwell Banker Mason Morse
Jeff Conklin
Mac Cunningham
Karen & Robert Davis
Pamela & Bruce Earthman
Lassiter Electric Inc.
Jess Ellis
Dafri & Michael Estes
Mary & Paul Fee
Akasha Feeley
Janet & Robert J. Firth
Anonymous
Jack McKay & Leslie Ann Gallagher
Berthod Motors c/o Don Gerbaz
Jeanette & Scott Gilbert
Jim Gilchrist & Lynn Nichols
Laura & Javier Gonzalez-Bringas
Margot & Dick Hampleman
Sue & Robert Hess
Katie & Rob Holton
Hyde Family Foundation
Anita & Donald Ingle
Doug Rohrbaugh
Sandy & Charles Israel
Sally & Jim Klingbeil
Michael Latousek
Marianne & Bill Lederer
James W. & Dianne G. Light
Peter A. Looram
Judith & Amory Lovins
Kim & William Madden
Marcia & Don Flaks
Lynn & Frances Mayhan
Kirsten & Gerald McDaniel
Cynthia Calvin & Mac McShane
Michelle and Geoff Greenfield
Fran & Jack Mikaloff
Christy & Richard Montgomery
Jean Moore
Margaret A. Frank Fund
Neil-Garing Agency, Inc.
Rick Neiley & Maria Maniscalchi
Wendy & Roy Nunn
Hensley & James Peterson
Kathy & Jerry Petitt
Edgell Pyles & Martha Pickett
Sara Ransford
Judy & Jim Rifkin
Anita & Merlyn Sampels
Sandy & Ted Newman
Katie & H.C. Van Schaack
Seven Star Rebekah Lodge No. 91
Carolyn & Dick Shell
Martha & Thomas Singleton
Sandy & Stephen Stay
Steven B Swanson
Ellen Temple
The Robert and Margaret McNamara 

Foundation #3
Timbers Resorts
Terry Rogers
Trout Unlimited Ferdinand Hayden 

Chapter
Pam & Dan Turley
Curtis Vaughn
Suzanne & Michael Vernon
Connie & Jon Warnick
Patricia & Jay Webster
Jean & Bill Wunderlich

Spawnsor ($200 - $499)
Dianne & Jack Adleta
Joshua C Austin
Anne Austin-Clapper
Becky Ayres
Chuck Bellock & Maggie Morrison
Judy & Ed Brown
William Browning
Aaron Calcott
Arlene & Robert Cook
David Corbin
Marcia Corbin
Susan & John Cottle

Sherry Ann & Edward Dayton
Brian Dillard
Janice & Leroy Duroux
Jennifer & Stephen Ellsperman
Darlynn & Tom Fellman
Patricia & Rolen Ferris
William A. Fisher
Donald J. Fleisher
Beverly & Joe Forsman
Amy & Robert French
Charlene & Stan Gardner
Phoebe & Larry Gruel
Kim Gutner
Gypsum Creek Golf Course
Barbara Hammer
Kristen Henry
Karen & Stephen Hessl
Joan & Jerry Hjelle
Constance & Thomas Hodson
Debbie & Richard Jelinek
John Kuck
David Johnson
Katharine A Johnson
CP & Stephen Kanipe
Chris Keller
Douglas Kenward
Nancy & Michael Kish
Jonathan Klausner
Ramsey and Steve Kropf
Chris Lemons
Nancy & Barton Levin
Daylene & Gary Lichtenwalter
Christine & Andrew Light
Courtney S Little
Rich Lofaro
Verna Lofaro
Mechelle & Tony Lugard
Suzy & Bill McKee
Sally & Mike McLarry
Michael Miller & Carol Murphy
Doyen & James Mitchell
Carolyn & Tom Moore
Rob Morey & Kirsten Dibble-Morey
Marcie & Robert Musser
Anonymous
Frank S. Peters &  

Marjory M. Musgrave
Jayne & Bill Poss
Hope & John Reese
Kristen & Troy Rhudy
Anne Rickenbaugh
Roaring Fork Fishing Guide Alliance
Donna & Gino Rossetti
Carol & Walter Ruch
Jim Schreier
The Susan & Ford Schumann 

Foundation
Earlene & Herb Seymour
Sarah & Richard Shaw
Brian Smith
Justin Streeb
Sure Thing Burger
Julia Loo & Steve Sutcliffe
Tony Thelen
AJ & Michael Thompson
Gerard Tomasso & Sherry Caloia
Susan & Chris Touchette
Carol & Mack Trapp
Valley View Hospital
Ruth & Bob Wade
Stella A. & Michael Wagner
Cynthia Wayburn
Molly A. Wheelock
Donna & Roy Wiedinmyer
Lori & Kenneth Williams
Stephanie Williams
Donn Willins
Susan & David Young
Matthew Zuckerman

Outfitter ($100 - $199)
Anita & Paul Adolph
Elizabeth & Graham Allison
Sharon & Bruce Anderson
Angela & Gary Evans
Kathy Arensdorf
Aspen Trail Finder - ROFO Fund at 

Aspen Community Foundation
Orrin Baird

Anne & Tom Baker
Ruth & Jim Barnes
H. Michael Behrendt
Stephanie Bergner
Lynn & Bruce Bowen
Caroline Bradford
Jill & Michael Briggs
Margie & Paul Broome
Angele & Jim Butchart
Betty & Tom Cabral
David Caldwell
Jorine & Marc Campopiano
Robert Cardwell
Ruth A Carver
Chip Comins
Paul D’Amato & Beth Cashdan
Ben DeGolia
David Dowler
Eliza & John Duncan
Nick Cherney and Patricia Eagling
Elaine & John Ebert
Ellen T. Knous, CPA
W. Durand Eppler & Jean Scandlyn
Mary Ann & Lee A Erb
Zoe Eskin
Kathy & Greg Feinsinger
Jim Finch
Jean & David Goldstein
Tom Gorman
Donna & Bernie Grauer
Rosemarr & Hugh Greathouse
Krystina Greenwood
Jeff Heidemann
Sue & Bob Helm
Casady M Henry
Holland Hills Metro District
Elizabeth Hotchkiss
David Houggy
Janis & George Huggins
David Hyman & Barbara Reid
Keith Ikeda
Denise Jurgens
Ryan Kalamaya
Karp Neu Hanlon, P.C.
Gideon Kaufman,
Matt Kelsic
Phil Kendall
Lani Kitching
Mark Kittle
Sarah & Steve Knous
Ann Koveleski
Mary & Peter Kurtz
Mark Lacy & Sharon Clarke
Marilyn & Henry Lee
Jean & Richard Leety
Rosella & Dave Leety
Robert C Light
Carol & Bill Lightstone
Lindsay & Rick Lofaro
Jenny Long Murphy & Edwin Murphy
Jack Murphy
April & Brian Long
Barbara & William Lorah
Judi & Bob Loubier
Valerie J MacDonald
Kristen & Patrick Maley
Martha & Michael McCoy
Meredith McKee
Carly & Frosty Merriott
Bob Millette & Maggie Pedersen
Barbara & Jons Milnor
Janet & Bob Mineo
Pam Moore
Lesley & Bob Morse
Caroline W Mulroy
Mary Jo Murphy
Douglas Nehasil
Peter Nichols
Bob Oddo
Holly  & Michael Pagan
Jean & Allen Parelman
Terri & Bill Parsons
Chris Peterson
Sondra Pfeffer
Philip and Lisa Drew
Susan Philp
Lauren Pierce
Pinnacol Assurance
Joyce & Bob Rankin
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Emily & Ken Ransford
Gerry Roehm
Michael G Rosenberg
Trudy & Fritz Rudow
Douglas J. Sanders
Lois & Tom Sando
Jenny & Todd Sauer
Michelle & Dieter Schindler
Trish & Mark Seaman
Mike Simmons
Mary & Charles Sledge
Ward W Smith
Ann Smock
Solarflair Thermal Systems, INC
Sopris Engineering
John Stickney & Lee Beck
Kit Strang
Lauren Street
Lucia Swanson
Jackie & Larry Swift
Don Taylor
Betsy & Charlie Townsend
Linda Vidal
Cher R Vincent
Darlene & Jerome Walsh
Fred Weitz
Gayle & Richard Wells
Julie & Andre Wille
Mary & Hugh Wise
Ronald Wolff

Basic Member ($20 - $99)
Pauline Adams
Ann & Allen Adger
Dana Adoretti
Diana & Tony Alcantara
Karen & Enis Alldredge
Anonymous
American Express Company - 

Employee Giving Program
Becky & Gary Anslyn
Allison & Dale Armstrong
Gary Augustson
Nancy & Bill L Baldwin
Karen Barch
Gerry & Bruce Barker
Tony Battaglia
Hannah Beavers
Nancy & Steven Beckwith
Sallie & Tom Bernard
Verena Frei Bishop
Cynthia & Christopher Blachly
Liz & John Bokram
Kip Bossong
Stevie & Gregory S Bovee
Nancy Boyer
Karen & Ted Bristol
Walter & Lida Bross
Andrew Brown
Seth L Brown
Cindy & Hap Bruce
Shelley Burke & Al Nemoff
Jack Butterfield & Jeanne Beaudry
Oni Butterfly
Helen & Roger Carlsen
Lorrie & Rick Carlson
Riki Charles
Linda S Chi
Molly & Steven Child
Christopher Stork
Barbara Collins
The Kroger Company
Laurie A Conn
Peter Coppolillo
Janet Coursey
John A. Cronin
Crystal Valley Plumbing & 

Heating
Lisa Dancing-Light
Megan & Whitt Dean
Deborah & George Lawrence
Claire & Ray Delacqueseaux
Doris & Chuck Downey
Downvalley Tavern
Kristen A Doyle
Lynn & Thomas Dunlop
Janis Dybdahl
Pamela Elsner
Lynn Engel

Lee Ann Eustis
Joel Evans
Erin Evers
Norris and Susan Ewalt
Marc Fernandes
Dick Filby & Denise Landau
Judy & Dennis Fitzpatrick
Diana & Dave Flett
Mary Lou & John Flynn
Thomas Fridstein
Mark Fuller & Penny Atzet
Hilary H. Garner
Mark E Giesecke
Glenwood Hot Springs Pool
Julie Goldstein
Julie Gordon
Saundra & Darryl Grosjean
Shayla & Jason Groves
James Haas
Cynthia Haines
David Hamilton
Karen & Ken Harrington
Maura & Kim Harrower
Richard Hart
Jan Haugen
Carol & Judson Hawk
Jamin Heady-Smith
Luke Hecht
Jeremy Heiman
Lindsay Herlinger
Sherry & Rick Herrington
Ilka Hettrich
Geraldine Hickerson
Heather Hicks
Zander Higbie
Brigitte & Mark Hilberman
Tawn Hillenbrand
Karl Hoff
Nancy & Peter Hoffmann
Gail & Phil Holstein
Holy Cross Energy
Jeb Howard
Robert Huber
Ellen Hunt
Yvonne Hunter
Michael Hutton & PJ Wallace
Stephanie Janiga
Elizabeth Jeffett
Jim Jensen
Andy Johnson
Sandy & Peter Johnson
Eric O. Johnston
Ruth Johnston & O.B. Johnston lll
Bob Kaster
Ann Keller
Gregory and Pamela Keran
Nick Kilbourn
Liz Kolbe
Becky & Jack LaCroix
Jodi Lamiroult
Jony Larrowe
Ann Larson
Ronald & Dee LaRue
Erika & Rob Leavitt
Denison Levy
Casey & John Livingston
L Douglas Long
Jennifer & Greg Long
John B Loomis
Meaghan Lynch
Maley Building Corporation
Michael Manicki
David Marlow
Joani Matranga
Tim McNulty & Mary Lou 

Haflinger
Shelly and Jay Merriam
Lee & Paul Michaels
Michele McClinton
Peggy & Barry Mink
Maite Neiblas
Ken Neubecker & Paula Fothergill
Sarah Oates
Marina & Tim O’Keefe
Diana B Osborn
Richard Parachini
Ginny Parker
Terrie Patterson
Laurie & Daryl Pederson

Kim Petrie
Megan Phillips
Susan H. Planck
Sarah Pocker
Missy & Steve Prudden
Ryan Quinn
Ranch at Roaring Fork
Maurie Raphaely
Pauline & Gene Reetz
Shirley Rhudy
Rachel Richards
Donna Riley
Ken Riley
Wendy Roberts
Margaret & Dwayne Romero
Tiffanie & Chad Rudow
Mary Russell
Colleen & Tom Rutledge
Heather & Greg Rydell
Phyllis & Larry Schneider
Judith J. Schramm
Elizabeth Scordato
Rebekah Sease
Laura Seay
Sara Shainholtz
Nancy & Mark Silverman
Larry & Lisa Singer
Ashley Smith
Smoke Modern Barbeque
Jane Stemsrud
Alan Stengel
Lisa Stoeffler
Steve Sundermann
Kathleen Sydoryk
Marcus Thackston
Dianne & Dale Thiel
Kristin Tita
TJ Concrete Construction, Inc.
Max Rand & Jennifer Balmes
Linda Ukraine
Craig Van Orden
Chris W Vaughan
Monique Vidal
Hunt Walker
Donna & Tom Ward
Bruce N Warren
Melissa Waters
Mary Norma & Julian Weinkle
John Werning
Chris Wheatley
Phillippa & Richard Whitcomb
Deborah & Michael Wilde
Joshua S Williams
Marilyn Wilmerding
Lee Wilson
Steve & Mia Wilson
Marion, Jean & Hayden Winkler
Mary & Ron Wolff
Suzanne Wolff & Gary 

Tennenbaum
Stephanie & Horace Work
Thelma & Garry Zabel

Premier Business Members
ACE Hardware
Alpine Angling and Roaring Fork 

Anglers
Aspen Fly Fishing
Aspen Kayak Academy & SUP
Barnes, Pearson & Associates, 

LLC
Berg Hill Greenleaf Ruscitti LLP 
Blue Creek Business Solutions
Blue Tent Marketing
Crystal Fly Shop
Harry Teague Architects
Incline Ski & Board Shop
Karp Neu Hanlon
Koru
Wright Water Engineers - Scott 

Schreiber

Business Members
Aspen Grove Property Services
Cunningham Mortgage 

Company
Gran Farnum Printing & 

Publishing
M.G. REALTY CO., INC

Oddo Engineering
Proudline Guided Fly-Fishing
Roaring Fork Beer Company
Roaring Fork Nets
Starkworks Inc.
Trout Bandits
Ute Mountaineer

In Honor of Sarah Goss
Hannah Beavers

In Honor of Beverly & Warren 
Hayford

Charles H & Beverly E Shaw 
Foundation

In Honor of Carolyn & Philip 
Helman

Ward W Smith

In Honor of Sarah Johnson
Mary Russell

In Honor of Diane & Jim Light
Dianne & Jack Adleta
Robert C Light

In Honor of Cornelia & Meredith 
Long

Jack Murphy

In Honor of Mr. & Mrs. Jack 
McKay

Mary Jo Murphy

In Honor of Chris & Jenny 
McStay

Matthew Zuckerman

In Honor of Christina Medved
Liz & John Bokram

In Honor of Daniel P. Rosenberg
Michael G Rosenberg

In Honor of Chad Rudow
Margaret & Dwayne Romero

In Honor of Eric Thomas
Elaine & John Ebert

In Honor of Alex DeGolia and 
Tarn Udall

Ben DeGolia

In Memory of Laura Bair
Seven Star Rebekah Lodge No. 91

In Memory of Jim Broderson
Judy & David Baum

In Memory of Dale & Jean 
Christensen

Diana & Dave Flett

In Memory of E.T. & June Evans
Angela & Gary Evans
Joel Evans

In Memory of Pete Fraser
Lorrie & Rick Carlson

In Memory of Kea C. Hause
Lani Kitching
Tony Thelen

In Memory of Kata Medved
Sean Fick & Sheryl Sabandal

In Memory of Guido Meyer Jr.
Holland Hills Metro District

In Memory of Jean Schreier
Jim Schreier
Wendy Roberts
Mary & Charles Sledge

In Memory of Paul Soules
Anita & Paul Adolph

In Memory of Bob Waterman
Gayle Waterman

In Memory of David Allan 
Windmiller

Verna Lofaro

RIVER CURRENTS 
is published by Roaring Fork 
Conservancy biannually. Roaring 
Fork Conservancy is the watershed 
action and education organization 
for the Roaring Fork Valley. Our 
mission is to inspire people to 
explore, value and protect the 
Roaring Fork Watershed. We are 
an independent 501(c)(3) not-for-
profit organization based in Basalt, 
Colorado, the geographic center 
of the Roaring Fork Watershed. 
Roaring Fork Conservancy was 
founded in December 1996 to 
bring people together to protect 
our rivers. We appreciate your 
support and comments.

Board of Directors:
Pat McMahon PRESIDENT

Diane Schwener VICE PRESIDENT

Jennifer Sauer TREASURER

Jeff Conklin SECRETARY

Ted Borchelt
Stephen Ellsperman
Dick Kipper
Jim Light
Rick Lofaro EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Rick Neiley 
Don Schuster
Larry Yaw

Program Staff & Associates:
Rick Lofaro
	 EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Kristen Doyle
	 WATERSHED EDUCATOR &  
	 OFFICE COORDINATOR
Larry Gruel  
	 CONTROLLER
Heather Lewin 
	 WATERSHED ACTION DIRECTOR
Seth Kurt Mason 
	 HYDROLOGY
Christina Medved
	 WATERSHED EDUCATION DIRECTOR
Liza Mitchell
	 EDUCATION & OUTREACH COORDINATOR
Chad Rudow
	 WATER QUALITY COORDINATOR
Sheryl Sabandal
	 DEVELOPMENT COORDINATOR
Rose Ann Sullivan 
	 STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIPS
Sarah Woods 
	 DIRECTOR OF PHILANTHROPY

River Stewards  
Steering Committee
Nick Kilbourn CHAIR

Peter Arlein
Dan Berg
Colin Cares
Jordan Curet
Bryn Kelley
Matt Kelsic
Bailey Leppek
Meaghan Lynch
Lauren Pierce
Chris Vaughan

Thanks to our newsletter sponsor:



ROARING FORK CONSERVANCY
P.O. Box 3349 ~ Basalt, Colorado 81621

(970) 927-1290 ~ www.roaringfork.org

GIVE WHERE YOU LIVE, DONATE ONLINE

COLORADO GIVES DAY 
IS DECEMBER 5TH

Visit ColoradoGives.org/RoaringForkConservancy. When you donate 
to Roaring Fork Conservancy at ColoradoGives.org, you help us bring 
people together to protect our rivers, monitor water quality, preserve 
riparian habitat, and educate the next generation of river stewards.

From all of us at Roaring Fork Conservancy,  
thank you for your support!

ColoradoGives.org is made possible by Community First Foundation and FirstBank.

When you shop online, log in to www.smile.amazon.com to support RFC!  

Once you choose RFC as your designated charity,  
Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchases to  

RFC’s Watershed Action and Education programs.


